MINUTES OF DACORUM  PRACTICES PBC MEETING

held at Manor Street Surgery on 11th October 2005 at 12:30pm

Joint Chairs:
Dr G Bulger





Dr M McMinn



1. Present:  

See attached list of attendees listed alphabetically by Surgery/Member.


2. Apologies:

No apologies for absence were received.


3. Welcome:

Dr Richard Walker welcomed the attendees to the meeting at Manor Street Surgery.


4. Presentation on:

· Development of Commissioning – presented by Dr McMinn

· Development of providing services – presented by Dr Bulger


The following points were noted:

a)
Aim of the meeting was to set up a volunteer committee/group to develop a proposal/business plan for PBC to be established within Dacorum.  This would use promised PCT funding.  Dr McMinn requested that a list of volunteers be agreed by the end of the meeting.

b) Slide 4 - Development of Proposal: discussed in particular Risk Management including inheriting the PCT deficit element.


c) Slide 6 - Composition:  agreed that members would be Dacorum practice based.


d) Slide 7 - Aims: Report to all practices within 6 weeks. Members thought that this might be optimistic.  Discussed the need to put together a watertight proposal, working in a cohesive group. Discussed the requirement of own referral and data management system so that the PBC would be “future proof”.  Clarified that APMS stood for Alternative Provider of Medical Services.


e) Dr Hall-Jones referred to a paper that he had circulated previously entitled ‘PBC the truth …’  Members noted his comments which included the following:

Dr Hall-Jones said that members should prepare the foundations but “keep our cards close to our chest”… PBC must be taken at our own pace… The risk had not been well defined… Commissioning and providing role would come under increased scrutiny… We should not accept the deficit within the budget …


f) Members noted that the best way forward for practices in Dacorum was to work together with PCT support such as accountancy, management, help with arranging links with the Acute Units.


g) Members discussed issues of trust within the group.  


h) Members discussed the fact that volunteers for the group should have the right skills and that there should be a representation of Practice Managers, Business Managers, and General Practitioners within the group.  Noted that pump priming money was available from the PCT for this.


i) Members raised concerns about the organisational aspect eg risk management, health and safety etc.


5. Agreement on moving forward:


a) It was agreed that the title of the group would be ‘Action Group’.


b) The Action Group would prepare a feasibility plan to determine the establishment of PBC.


c) Emphasis was again placed on the fact that the PBC would take on the existing PCT deficit was to be resisted.


d) The following members were nominated/volunteered to the Action Group:



	Clinical
	Dr A Gupta
	Rothschild House

	
	Dr AHall-Jones
	The New Surgery

	
	Dr P Heatley
	Bennetts End

	
	Dr M Savla
	Highfield

	Data and Finance
	Dr G Bulger
	Archway

	
	Dr M McMinn
	Archway

	Management and Organisation
	Mr M Jones
	Fernville


e) Dr R Walker to be PEC/LMC liaison.

6. Any other business:

None recorded.

7. Date of next meeting:

The group agreed to produce an initial report for the November Locality meeting to be held on 30th November at Bennetts End Surgery.
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